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“The Lord is good unto them that wait for Him, to the soul that seeks Him.”  Lamentations 3:25 

How gracious is our Lord when we call upon Him. He is pleased to answer us when we seek after Him with a sincere 
heart. Our hope can rest surely in Him for He cares for us and is on our side. In Jeremiah’s Laments over Jerusalem, we 
are reminded of the multitude of the Lord’s mercies and the greatness of His faithfulness to those who hope in Him. 
God’s mercy shines through the darkness of His judgments! 
 
 

Dear friends in Christ: Greetings to you from 100 Mile House, BC!  
 

Back to British Columbia: 
We have continued our travels from Alberta to BC during the month of August. We visited the Westgrove 
Gospel Chapel in Edmonton on Aug 6th, and though a short visit, we enjoyed our time with Christian friends. 
I was also fortunate to visit a dentist friend who kindly fixed a broken tooth filling.  I had broken the filling 
a couple of weeks prior when traveling near Medicine Hat and biting on a Cherry pit.  
 

We next travelled to Salmon Arm, BC and visited the Little Mountain Bible Chapel to share the word of God. 
Once again, we enjoyed the opportunity to visit some dear Christian friends and share in a lovely barbecue 
dinner. Things got smoky when the barbecue caught fire, giving us an experience, we will not soon forget.  
 

We made our way back to Morning Star Bible Camp, and soon found ourselves dealing with the large fire 
threatening and destroying many homes in West Kelowna. The fire continues to make threats, and MSBC 
is on evacuation alert at present. During the most intense days of the fire, when thousands were displaced 
from their homes, MSBC became an evacuation centre, offering free lodging and meals to those who were 
in need. Around 20 different individuals were accommodated during that week, while the boys camp had 
to be cancelled. Even this past week the growing fire threat caused the camp directors to also cancel the 
last couple of days of the Day Camp for small children.  
 

We have just finished a busy weekend at the Labour Day conference here in 100 Mile House. The conference 
speakers included Mercer Armstrong, Scott DeGroff, Rob Brennan, Josh George and myself. The ministry 
was perhaps the most personally challenging messages I have ever heard in my Christian life. I highly advise 
all to have a look (on YouTube: “Horse Lake Christian Fellowship”), or a listen (hlcf.org). The main plenary 
messages can also be found on Horse Lake Christian Fellowship’s Facebook page. Unfortunately, my own 
seminar did not get recorded due to a technical glitch, but we are working to redo the message so others 
can also benefit from it.  
 

We will be back at MSBC in a few days, and look forward to some rest, and family time over the next couple 
of months. We are rejoicing in the good favour of our God upon as we finish a busy summer loaded with 
spiritual blessings. 
 

Looking unto Jesus,    
Daniel, Priscilla, and Keysha  

 
“Let us search and try our ways, and turn again to the LORD.”  Lamentations 3:40 


